
From: Shad Wenzlaff 

Sent: Monday, July 22, 2019 1:48 PM 

To: Water <water@cityofmadison.com> 

Subject: Water quality 

 

Dear Water Utility Board Members, 
Thank you for your service. In light of the extremely hot weather and last winter's staff report that 
water supply would be difficult to manage without Well 15, we are writing with concern about the 
possibility the well will be turned back on. Based on the May 2019 test results, the well should not be 
turned on, without a way to remove the PFAS compounds which are at more than 55ppt. We are 
aware that the State of Wisconsin has recently proposed 20ppt for PFOA and PFOS combined, 
which are at 11-12ppt in Well 15. However, the emerging protective standard considers more 
compounds. Knowing that the Water Utility Board has the authority to set a standard for mitigation, 
we ask that you use Vermont's standard, which is based on protecting bottle-fed infants. This 
standard is also more protective of other vulnerable populations, such as individuals coping with 
kidney conditions. 
Comparing Well 15 compounds to the Vermont standard, we have about 33ppt of four of the five 
they consider should not be above 20ppt together, and additional compounds as well.  
We also ask that you convene a Community Resident Advisory Panel to guide decision-making and 
mitigation efforts at Well 15. We are aware that other East side wells have challenges as well. The 
PCE and TCE, for example, that are removed from Well 15 by our air stripper, are present in Well 
11, which is now a source of our water. We would like to see a comprehensive approach to safe 
water for the whole East side. 

 

Shad Ryan Wenzlaff 

Madison, WI 53704   



From: SUSAN PASTOR 

Sent: Tuesday, July 23, 2019 11:44 AM 

To: Water <water@cityofmadison.com> 

Subject: Letter from Greater Sandburg residents and supporters 

 

Dear Water Utility Board Members,   

Thank you for your service. In light of the extremely hot weather and last winter's staff report that water 

supply would be difficult to manage without Well 15, we are writing with concern about the possibility 

the well will be turned back on.  We are a group of Greater Sandburg residents and supporters.   

Based on the May 2019 test results, the well should not be turned on, without a way to remove the 

PFAS compounds which are at more than 55ppt.   We are aware that the State of Wisconsin has recently 

proposed 20ppt for PFOA and PFOS combined, which are at 11‐12ppt in Well 15. However, the emerging 

protective standard considers more compounds. Knowing that the Water Utility Board has the authority 

to set a standard for mitigation, we ask that you use Vermont's standard, which is based on protecting 

bottle‐fed infants. This standard is also more protective of other vulnerable populations, such as 

individuals coping with kidney conditions. Comparing Well 15 compounds to the Vermont standard, we 

have about 33ppt of four of the five they consider should not be above 20ppt together, and additional 

compounds as well.  

We also ask that you convene a Community Resident Advisory Panel to guide decision‐making and 

mitigation efforts at Well 15. We are aware that other East side wells have challenges as well. The PCE 

and TCE, for example, that are removed from Well 15 by our air stripper, are present in Well 11, which is 

now a source of our water. We would like to see a comprehensive approach to safe water for the whole 

East side.  

Sincerely, 

Susan Pastor     

Michelle Russell   

Katy Polacek     

Bryan Benwitz  

Rachel Kelly  

Margarita Northrup   

Katherine Pinkston   

Linda Roth    

Kristine Gallagher   

Heather Banschbach   

Anne Hernandez   

Lynn Hilgers   

Ed Blume    

Helen Fitzgerald   

Elyssa Eiring   

Doug Kratsch  

Dolores Kester   

Andy Heidt  

   



From: Annette Czarnecki  
Sent: Tuesday, July 23, 2019 1:47 PM 
To: Water <water@cityofmadison.com> 
Subject: safe drinking water 
 
Dear Water Utility Board Members, 
 
I am writing to urge you keep Well 15 closed until further study. While national and Wisconsin officials 
debate the acceptable levels of PFAS in our drinking water, other states are adopting standards of 20 
ppt 
(Vermont) and 10 ppt (New York). The combined PFAS at Well 15 is above those levels. 
 
We need an open, community‐based discussion and decision on the way forward before Well 15 is 
open.  Having an open process will help restore residents trust in officials who are responsible for 
ensuring our safe drinking water. 
 
Thank you. 
 
Annette Czarnecki   



From: Leslee Nelson 

Sent: Tuesday, July 23, 2019 2:45 PM 

To: Water <water@cityofmadison.com> 

Subject: PFAS 

 

I am very concerned about the sluggish reaction to the knowledge that Toxic PFAS are in our well water. 

 

Please consider filtering them out before human usage. 

Also prevent them from entering the ground water. 

 

They are a serious concern for all Wisconsin citizens' health. 

Thank you 

 

Leslee Nelson 

614 Welch Ave,  

Madison, WI 53704 

 
   



From: Barbara Vedder  
Sent: Tuesday, July 23, 2019 5:23 PM 
To: Water <water@cityofmadison.com> 
Subject: Well 15 and PFAs 
 
To Water Board Commissioners, 
 
I am urgently asking you to not reopen Well 15, which is an item on your agenda tonight.  The level of 
PFA pollutants in the water is far too dangerous for us as residents in the Emerson East neighborhood as 
well as the other adjacent neighborhoods who utilize this well to drink, especially for young children. 
 
Another very serious issue is the use of M‐35 fighter jets that is proposed for Truax  Air Base in the very 
same vicinity that uses the same well water.  This is abhorrent and runs counter to both Dane County 
and City of Madison acceptable norms and the pride of our quality of life standards. 
 
Thanks for your consideration of my short note and the impacts that such a move would make.  What 
would you think it this was  to be your own water? 
 
Thanks again, 
 
Barbara Vedder 
2314 East Dayton St 
Madison,  WI  53704 
 
  
 



Comments to the Water Utility Board, July 23, 2019  
Maria Powell, PhD 
President, Midwest Environmental Justice Organization  
 
Water Utility Board Members:  
 
Thank you for including a discussion today about the PFOA/PFOS standards recently released by the Wisconsin 
Department of Health Services.  
 
We were pleased to see the proposed groundwater standard of 20 ppt for PFOA + PFOS from the Wisconsin Department 
of Health Services (DHS); this is a huge improvement over the EPA’s inadequate Health Advisory Level (HAL) of 70 
ppt. As our February 5, 2019 comments noted, and DHS stated in its technical documents supporting their proposed 
standard, the EPA’s HAL does not protect infants. (PHMDC’s “fact” sheet assured the public for many months that 
EPA’s HAL did protect infants;  this language should be amended or deleted from all PHMDC and Water Utility 
information, if it hasn’t been yet.) 
 
Some scientists and national environmental organizations believe that, based on scientific studies, the standards should be 
even lower than 20 ppt (see text from our Feb. 5 comments in footnote).1 Recently, Dr. Linda Birnbaum wit the National 
Institute of Environmental Health Sciences (NIEHS) proposed that the drinking water threshold for just PFOA should be 
0.1 ppt, based on studies associating this compound with pancreatic cancer, which has dramatically increasing.  
 
On the other hand, powerful Wisconsin industry lobbying groups are arguing that DHS’s standards are far too low and are 
working to thwart them, saying they will negatively impact jobs and the economy. The DHS standard for PFOA/PFOS 
will now go through DNR Legislative rule making, and these powerful players will work hard to influence this process to 
make them less protective. Even if the proposed DHS standards make it intact through DNR rule making, final standards 
will not be issued for years. Most regulatory experts say that EPA will not issue final PFAS MCLs for about a decade.  
 
While these contentious debates play out for years, the Madison Water Utility needs to make a critical decision very soon 
about whether or not to put Well 15 back into use.  
 
In this context, our recommendations:  
 
1. MEJO supports the recommendation of the Greater Sandburg Neighborhood Association that the Madison 
Water Utility adopt the protective Vermont public health standard of 20 ppt for five PFAS combined to guide the 
decision about Well 15 now. Based on this standard, we also agree that Well 15 should not be put back into service unless 
there is some kind of mitigation to remove PFAS.2  
 
We should not wait years for political debates among scientists, industry, and the Wisconsin Legislature to be resolved 
before taking actions to protect the most vulnerable Madison residents. It’s our understanding that the Water Utility has 
authority to set its own policy on PFAS (and other contaminant) standards to protect Madison residents, and the current 
Water Utility policy is to treat a well when a contaminant reaches 80% of the MCL. Even if the Vermont standard is not 
adopted, the levels of PFOA and PFOS are already 60% of the DHS’s proposed 20 ppt standard (and this is just for two of 
the ten PFAS present in the well).3  
 
The Vermont standard is not unscientific or radical. Vermont scientists used the same formula and assumptions that the 
EPA used to develop its HAL, with one key difference: they used a higher water ingestion rate for infants (who drink 
more water per body weight than adults), resulting in a lower, more protective standard. The information sheet by 
PHMDC handed out at a previous Water Utility Board meeting shows this comparison very clearly (see pg. 4-5).  
                                                             
1 Included in our February 5, 2019 letter to the WUB: “Legislators in other states have proposed standards of as low as 5 ppt each for 
one or both compounds, and Boston University and Harvard scientists have proposed a 1ppt PFOS limit based on their findings of 
immune system effects in children that affect their responses to vaccines—see here and here. A Natural Resources Defense Council 
(NRDC) analysis of the ATSDR recommendations proposed levels as low as 3 ppt and 1 ppt for PFOS to prevent immune system 
effects.”  
2 We realize mitigation is very expensive, appropriate mitigation methods and disposal of PFAS wastes are controversial. 
3 Based on emerging science, state and federal regulatory developments, the Utility could revisit any standard it adopts in the future if 
city residents and the Board feel evidence merits that. 

 

http://mejo.us/wp-content/uploads/2019/07/2019.2.5.-MEJO-Water-Utility-Board-PFAS-Comments.pdf
https://theintercept.com/2019/06/18/pfoa-pfas-teflon-epa-limit/
https://theintercept.com/2019/06/18/pfoa-pfas-teflon-epa-limit/
https://www.wmc.org/news/press-releases/water-quality-coalition-responds-to-recommended-pfas-standard/
http://www.healthvermont.gov/sites/default/files/documents/pdf/ENV_DW_PFAS_HealthAdvisory.pdf
http://mejo.us/wp-content/uploads/2019/03/2019.2.26.-PHMDC.-Examples-of-Health-Advisories-for-PFAS-compounds_Letterhead.pdf
http://mejo.us/wp-content/uploads/2019/03/2019.2.26.-PHMDC.-Examples-of-Health-Advisories-for-PFAS-compounds_Letterhead.pdf
https://www.legis.state.pa.us/CFDOCS/Legis/PN/Public/btCheck.cfm?txtType=PDF&sessYr=2017&sessInd=0&billBody=H&billTyp=B&billNbr=0705&pn=0755
https://journals.sagepub.com/doi/abs/10.1177/1048291115590506
http://mejo.us/wp-content/uploads/2019/01/2018.-Grandjean-paper.pdf
https://www.nrdc.org/sites/default/files/comments-on-atsdr-toxicological-profile-on-perfluoroalkyls-2018-draft_2018-08-21.pdf
https://www.nrdc.org/sites/default/files/comments-on-atsdr-toxicological-profile-on-perfluoroalkyls-2018-draft_2018-08-21.pdf


 
Well 15 currently has a total of 34 ppt of the five PFAS considered in Vermont’s standard (and a total of 56 ppt of ten 
PFAS compounds).4  People in the Well 15 area are drinking all of these compounds right now, but it will be many years 
before DNR promulgates rules on PFAS compounds other than PFOA and PFOS. Given that there are numerous families 
with babies, pregnant women, and women who may become pregnant in the Well 15 service area, we believe the Vermont 
standard, based on science and designed to protect infants, is a reasonable standard for the Water Utility to adopt now.  
 
2. We support the Greater Sandburg Neighborhood’s request that a Well 15 Citizen Resident Advisory Panel be 
created to involve residents who drink this water in decisions about how to address the PFAS and contaminants in 
other wells that serve the area. People in the Well 15 area should be provided with full information about the 
contaminants in other wells that will provide water with Well 15 off--and are providing the area’s water now.5 MEJO also 
recommends that the Water Utility consider a comprehensive approach to addressing water quality problems in all the 
north and east side wells, which are used in various combinations in different seasons to serve these areas.  
 
3. We ask that the Water Utility Board get more information about the PFAS found in Reindahl Park and the 
former Burke sewage treatment plant and share it at a future board meeting. It’s critical that the Water Utility and 
other government agencies take immediate steps to understand how far PFAS has spread from the Truax base, as well as 
other PFAS sources in the Well 15 area.  
 
Reindahl Park  
In June 2018 Sandburg residents asked the Madison Metropolitan Sewerage District to test for PFAS along a route where 
they will build a new sewer line. July 2018 test results by MMSD showed levels of PFOA + PFOS (combined) at 30-40 
feet deep that are about the same as in Well 15, which is in the park. One well had 12.1 ppt PFOA + PFOS and a total of 
22.24 ppt for six PFAS combined (PFOA, PFOS, PFBS, PFNA, PFHxS, PFHpA).  
 
Questions that should be addressed: How deep and wide is the PFAS plume under the park (testing was very limited--
just four shallow borings)? Is the PFAS from Truax ANG? Or from the pesticides used at Reindahl Park (some pesticides 
contain PFAS)? Or another source? Why are the city and DNR allowing this PFAS-contaminated water to be sucked up 
(dewatering) and discharged back into storm drains and ditches into the park—going back into Starkweather Creek and 
seeping back down into the aquifer? What range of PFAS levels will be drawn up as dewatering continues for many 
months, drawing water from deeper levels? How will this affect Well 15? How will dewatering PFAS into the park affect 
the community gardens, sports fields, splash pad, and other parts of the park heavily used by low income people and 
minorities? Many more questions could be added to this list.  
 
Former Burke sewage treatment plant  
In February 2019, consultants tested groundwater  under the former Burke Sewage Treatment plant in Truax Field (near 
Bridges Golf Course), on behalf of MGE, which purchased the site from Reyco in February for $5.5 million dollars. 
February test results showed significant levels of PFAS: PFOA (18-25ppt), PFOS (5.1-23ppt), PFHxS (1.8-50ppt), PFBA 
(15-33ppt), and more. Total PFAS levels in groundwater wells: TW1: 111.8 ppt, TW2: 43 ppt, TW3: 55 ppt, TW4: 89.4 
ppt. A June 2019 consultant report indicates that these wells and one more will be re-tested, as well as up to four 
sludge/soil samples.  
 
Questions that should be addressed: What does MGE plan to do with this site? What is the source of the PFAS? What 
are the vertical and horizontal extents of the PFAS plume under this area? Has DNR issued a responsible party letter to 
MGE and/or previous owners of the site, Reyco? Why hasn’t DNR asked the responsible party to follow NR 716 and 
other NR 700 laws? Why isn’t DNR asking the responsible party to test the golf ditch that drains from this site directly 
into Starkweather Creek? Many more questions could be added to this list.  

                                                             
4 Of the five PFAS Vermont considers, max levels found in Well 15 to date: PFOS—5.9ppt, PFOA—5.7 ppt, PFHxS—20-21 ppt, 
PFHpA—2.6 ppt. As of yet no PFNA has been detected. However, groundwater beneath two nearby sites (Reindahl Park and the 
former Burke sewage treatment plant) have both been found to have detectable levels of PFNA, so it could reach the will in the future.  
New Hampshire just proposed a drinking water standard of 18 ppt for PFHxS, which is one of the compounds used originally 
to replace PFOA and PFOS.  
5 For instance, Well 11, currently serving the Well 15 area, has up to 0.31 ug/L of 1, 4-dioxane (the proposed DHS groundwater 
standard is 0.35 ug/L, PAL 0.035 ug/L) . Well 11 has up to  0.30 ug/L trichloroethylene (TCE) ( the proposed DHS groundwater 
standard is 0.50 ug/l, PAL 0.05 ug/L).  Well 11 also has an average of 880 ng/L hexavalent chromium (DHS proposed a groundwater 
standard of 70 ng/L, PAL of 7 ng/L) . 

http://mejo.us/pfas-found-in-groundwater-under-former-sewage-treatment-plant/

	Written Public Comments 20190723
	2019.7.23.MEJO Comments to the Water Utility Board final

